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S   eeing the bears live freely in the forest is 
such a blessing. Thatôs what I hoped to see 
for one of my favorite bears, Panda. Once a 
bear has passed fence training, they will be 
released to the forest enclosure. Now, Panda 
has passed fence training and itôs time for 
her to go out and enjoy the beauty of the 
forest. We thoroughly cleaned the enclosure 
a few days before Panda was released to pen 
E.  
 
On the first day of release, Panda spent her 
time observing the pen by sitting inside the 
cage and looking through the guillotine door. 
During this early stage of release, we 
arranged the food near the cage so that she 
was aware that there was food in the pen. 
She ate some of it but did not yet have the 
courage to actually exit the cage. 
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Panda reaching for the food purposely placed on the 
ramp 
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During the ongoing observation, there was 
one instance when Pandaôs whole body was 
out on the ramp as she studied the 
environment. It indicated that Panda had 
started to feel comfortable with her 
surroundings and she felt safe to be outside 
the cage. However, neither of the ramps 
used in cage 10 and 12 were suitable for her 
release. The ramp in cage 10 was too short 
and the ramp in cage 12 was too steep for 
her to exit safely. Now, we are working on 
changing the ramp structure. We hope that 
this project will work for her as we want to 
see Panda wandering around freely in the 
forest.   
  

Text by Khairunnisa binti Mohd Faisal 
(Intern student, University Science Malaysia) 

The next day, we placed her food slightly 
further from the cage so that Panda would 
go out to the pen. Finally, she extended her 
two front limbs outside as she tried to grab 
the food. However, the ramp in cage 12 was 
too steep, which made Panda feel a little too 
insecure to risk going down further and 
potentially slipping to the bottom of the 
ramp.  
 
After a few days of training, whenever the 
guillotine door was opened, Panda went right 
out and sniffed the food on the ramp. We 
placed the food fairly far from the cage, as 
we wanted her whole body out of the cage. 
Unfortunately, the ramp was too short for 
her. Panda was able to grab the prepared 
food just by stretching her body and licking 
the peanut butter with her super long 
tongue.   

Placing food baits for Panda on the ramp to lure her out. 

Top, Middle & Bottom: Panda extending her body to 
grab the food placed on the balcony. 

Mizuno, Hui Wen, and I during observation of Panda 
from the platform 
































































